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Board of Trustees

Minutes

	Date:
	9 September 2010 (195th meeting)

	Time:
	14.00

	Venue:
	V&A Board Room 

	Present:
	Paul Ruddock (Chairman)

Samir Shah
Edwin Davies 

Tom Dixon

Betty Jackson (for items 4-11)
	Professor Lisa Jardine 

Michelle Ogundehin 

Sir Timothy Sainsbury 

Bob Stefanowksi


	In attendance:
	Mark Jones, Director, V&A
David Anderson, Director of Learning & Interpretation, V&A 

Ian Blatchford, Deputy Director, V&A

Laura Frampton, Head of Planning and Secretary to the Board of Trustees, V&A 

Moira Gemmill, Director of Projects, Design & Estate 

Jane Lawson, Director of Development 
Beth McKillop, Director of Collections, V&A
Damien Whitmore, Director of Public Affairs 
Vernon Rapley, Head of Security & Visitor Services (for items 1 and 2 only) 

Ligaya Salazar, Curator, Contemporary (for item 3 only)



	Apologies:
	David Adjaye, Steve McGuckin, Erin O’Connor, Dame Marjorie Scardino, Paul Thompson


	1
	Declaration of Interests

	1.1
	There were no declarations of interest.

	
	

	2
	Security Update 

	2.1
	VR gave a powerpoint presentation on Security and Visitor Services. VR had recently joined the Museum as the new Head of Security and Visitor Services. He joined the V&A from New Scotland Yard where he had been the Head of the Arts and Antiques Unit.  He reported that he thought that the V&A had invested a considerable amount in security, that there were effective security arrangements in place and that staff had good security awareness.  He discussed his plans for ensuring more joined up working between the Museum’s Security and Visitor Services teams which would improve the service delivered to the public.  VR was currently assessing the introduction of new technologies to enhance the Museum’s security provision.  A number of cost efficiencies were being explored which would not affect the quality of the Museum’s security and visitor services provision e.g. joint procurement of security. 

	
	

	3
	Yohji Yamamoto Exhibition 

	3.1
	LS gave a powerpoint presentation on the Yohji Yamamoto exhibition scheduled to be shown at the V&A from March to July 2011.  LS showed images of the Japanese fashion designer’s work starting from the early 80s. The show will highlight the different people that Yamamoto has collaborated with.  Masao Nihei, one of Yamamoto’s long-term collaborators, is involved in the exhibition design. The V&A is also collaborating with other people that Yamamoto has worked with including Peter Saville who is creating the graphic art direction for the book, marketing and exhibition and Nick Knight who has produced the lead image for the exhibition.  One third of the exhibition will be devoted to Yamamoto’s menswear.  The exhibition will be shown in Gallery 38 with installations in a selection of other galleries in the Museum.  Related Fashion in Motion and Friday Late events are planned.  

	
	

	4
	Collections Development Policy 

	4.1
	The Collections Development Policy had been circulated in advance of the meeting.  BMcK explained that this document, previously called the V&A’s Collecting Plan, had been updated.  It summarises the Museum’s collecting aims and the historical context in which they are pursued.  It is used as a point of reference and guidance for curatorial departments when considering and pursuing potential additions to the collection.  The document is made publicly available via the V&A’s website.  The structure follows the shape of the different collections departments.  It draws attention to the special place of contemporary in the Museum’s collecting and reaffirms the V&A’s determination to uphold its long commitment to the history of design as a subject for research and display.  It also explains how the Museum actively collects for V&A exhibitions.  Questions of law and ethics relating to acquisitions and disposals of objects in the collection are summarised in the document.  It contains a section about African collections following the recent research undertaken as part of a recent HLF project that revealed the extent and richness of existing holdings of African and Africa-related objects.  The Trustees’ Collections Committee approved the Policy on 19 July 2010.  

	4.2
	In discussion the Director assured Trustees that the Museum was clear about its priorities regarding collecting.  He also pointed out that collecting was often reactive.  It was agreed that BMcK would write a short document outlining priority areas for collecting.

	4.3
	The Board approved the Collections Development Policy. 

	
	

	5
	V&A Collecting Survey, New Acquisitions 2005 – 2010

	5.1
	A paper on new acquisitions from 2005-2010 had been circulated in advance of the meeting.  BMcK explained that the paper provided an overview of new acquisitions made across all collections departments over the past five years.  The paper had been compiled in response to Trustees asking for a broader view of the V&A’s collecting activity.  The tables in the document showed the Museum’s efforts to broaden its collections.  BMcK pointed out that the Museum had been able to fund the new acquisitions highlighted in the document through a mix of V&A funds and external funding sources. 

	5.2
	In discussion Trustees recognised that, in light of funding cuts, it was becoming increasingly difficult to make new acquisitions.  It was explained that the Museum was actively lobbying to Government about better tax incentives for giving.

	
	

	6
	Minutes of the Previous meeting (8 July 2010)

	6.1
	The minutes of the meeting were agreed.

	
	

	7
	Matters arising

	7.1
	Regarding 9.6.i. it was reported that the competition for the Exhibition Road Building had been launched.  

	
	

	8
	Director’s Report

	8.1
	The Report had been circulated previously.  The Director highlighted the following points:

i. He had recently met with Tristram Hunt, MP for Stoke-on-Trent Central to discuss the Wedgwood Museum.  The Director had agreed to write to the Secretary of State regarding the importance of this collection.

ii. At the end of July he had accompanied the Prime Minister as part of the cultural delegation on his visit to India.   During the trip a cultural agreement was signed between the UK and India.  
iii. On 12 August the Prime Minister delivered a speech on tourism which emphasised how important this sector is to the economy and the vital role of museums and galleries. 

iv. At the end of July it was announced that the Museums, Libraries and Archives Council would be abolished by April 2012.  

v. Due to forthcoming cuts to public spending Museums Sheffield had decided it could no longer take the V&A’s Golden Age of Couture exhibition. 
vi. A display of the architectural models and designs for the V&A at Dundee building would open in Dundee at the end of September.   

vii. Following a reassessment in June, the V&A had been re-awarded the Investors in People Award.  Feedback in the assessment report had been very positive. 

viii. Visit numbers continued to be good at both sites.  The Raphael: Cartoons and Tapestries for the Sistine Chapel exhibition was doing well.   
ix. The July Friday Late event was a V&A Summer Camp which took place over two days.  In August the Museum took its Friday Late Programme to the Vintage at Goodwood Festival. 
x. The V&A will show a Thomas Heatherwick exhibition in 2012. 
xi. The Museum will be hosting the London Design Festival at the end of September.  

xii. The new V&A website will be launched in January 2011. 

	8.2
	It was agreed that at the next Board meeting Trustees would be given an update on the new website. 

	
	

	9
	Chairman’s Report

	9.1
	The Chairman had discussed with Jeremy Hunt, Culture Secretary, how funding cuts would affect the museum sector. By the next Board meeting the V&A would know its funding for the next four years.  

	9.2
	On behalf of the Board, the Chairman congratulated Ian Blatchford on his appointment as Director and Chief Executive of the National Museum of Science and Industry and David Anderson on his appointment as Director General of Amgueddfa Cymru National Museum Wales.  He thanked them both for their contributions to the V&A.  

	
	

	10
	Reports from Committees

	10.1
	Building Strategy Committee.  The following points were highlighted: 

i. A shortlist of architects for the Exhibition Road Building competition would be presented at the next Board meeting.  The panel shortlisting the architects would be chaired by Steve McGuckin.  The Director explained that the brief for the Exhibition Road building no longer stipulated that the design should ensure that, in the future, the site could be built on above ground.  This would mean that any future build above ground on the site would have to start from scratch.   

	10.2
	Collections Committee. The Committee had met on 19 July. 

	10.3
	Development Committee.  It was reported that V&A membership was doing well. It was agreed that Trustees would be sent details of exhibitions in the next two years that hadn’t yet secured sponsorship. 

	10.4
	Finance Committee.  The following points were highlighted: 

i. Visit numbers for 2010/11 for V&A South Kensington were forecast at 2.7m.
ii. The V&A had completed a piece of work for DCMS modelling the impact of a 25% cut to Resource Grant in Aid by the end of 2014/15. 

iii. The new Government had made a number of commitments to improve transparency and accountability across the public sector.  As part of this the Museum is required to put some specific data in relation to payments and salaries in the public domain. 

	10.5
	Investment Committee.  The following points were highlighted: 
i. The Committee had discussed the funds performance for quarters one and two.  Over this period there had been some fluctuation.  The Committee had agreed to keep a conservative approach to investment. 

	
	

	11
	Any other business

	11.1
	A paper on Guidance for Headline Events was tabled 

	11.2
	The Board agreed that it would like to visit the newly refurbished Ashmolean Museum in Oxford in 2011. 


Laura Frampton
16 November 2010
Signed __________________________________ 

(Paul Ruddock, Chairman)
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